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Brandywine Lacrosse Club 
Meeting Minutes - April 12, 2017 

Call to Order 
The regular meeting of the Brandywine Lacrosse Club was called to order at 7:14 p.m. on April 12, 2017 by 
President Frank Fry. 
	
  

Present 
Frank Fry, Matt Neef, Maria Healy, Matt Teoli, Michael Neef, Lynnette Rittenhouse and Craig Cullumber. 
Motion made by Frank Fry to open the meeting at 7:13 p.m. Seconded by Matt Teoli. 
 
Approval of Minutes  
Motion made by Craig Cullumber to approve the minutes from the March meeting. Seconded by Frank Fry. 
 
Milford Jamboree – Brandywine Lacrosse Club Board has decided individual coaches are responsible for 
determining whether or not their teams will participate in the Milford Jamboree. It is likely that limited teams 
will participate in the Milford Jamboree – scheduled for May 21st - because the date coincides with the NCAA 
Men’s quarter finals tournament at the University of Delaware. Tickets and tailgate party will be provided by 
Brandywine Lacrosse Club.   
 
Women’s shirts – Maria will address the issue of women’s shirts for the coaches. She will also determine 
whether or not two players on 15U team have received uniforms.  
 
Storage Shed is in place and is set. It has been paid for in full. Shed keys will be distributed to Frank, Matt 
Neef and Matt Teoli. One master key is also held by Ken Rittenhouse. Board thanked Matt Teoli for his efforts. 
 
Ladyhawks Registration Update: Slots are almost filled. Twenty four youth girl’s goggles need to be ordered. 
Girls will use balls currently in stock. Pinnies will be ordered and given to the girl’s clinic participants.  
 
Coaching Issues: Appropriate conduct of coaches and players was discussed. 
 
Website Issues: Website will be updated this week. 
 
FUNN Lax Clinic: Slots are still available for any interested players. 
 
Deliverables for next meeting: 
 

• Maria Healy – Picture to Craig prior to next week. 
• Mike Neef - Picture and bio due to Craig prior to next week for website. 
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• Craig Cullumber – update website with minutes, pics, and bios. Make necessary changes to members 
of the Board and Coordinator positions. 

• Matt Teoli – Send picture to Craig for website prior to next week. 
• Matt Neef – Email needs to be sent to parents seeking feedback for the club. Picture and bio due to 

Craig prior to next week. 
 
Next Leadership Meeting - May 10th at 7:00 p.m. – Lynnette’s Dining Room 
 
Motion made to adjourn the meeting at 8:38 p.m. by Matt Neef. Seconded by Frank Fry. All in favor. Motion 
carried.  
 
Minutes submitted by: Lynnette Rittenhouse   
 


